

## **NRHH Chapter Meeting 3/1/18**

### **1) Call to Order**

- a) This meeting is called to order at 4:06 pm.

### **2) Roll Call- If you could would you travel into space?**

- a) Eliza - Active Member
- b) Jeremy - Active Member
- c) Morgan - Active Member
- d) Brandon - President
- e) Alex - Active Member
- f) Rachel - PFC
- g) Natalie - VP of Admin
- h) Kaiana - Active Member
- i) Carter - Active Member
- j) Gus - NRHH Rep
- k) Hailey - Heritage Hall Gov President
- l) Wenyin - Active Member
- m) Regan - Active Member
- n) Laura - Advisor
- o) D-Dre - VP of R&R

### **3) Ice Breaker- Jeremy**

### **4) Approval of Minutes**

- a) Eliza moves to approve last meeting's minutes.
- b) D-Dre seconds.

c) Approve: 8

d) Oppose: 0

e) Abstain: 1

**5) Exec. Officer Reports**

a) Brandon

i) Sent out reminder emails about trash night

ii) Sent message to AD of NRHH about OTM Committee

iii) Set up 1:1 with Gus

iv) Went to a NACURH Meeting

v) Made agendas

vi) Made powerpoint slides

vii) Went to RBC

viii) Went to Trash Night

ix) Went to GA

b) Rachel

i) Communicated with Green team about food drive

ii) Write Rec forms

iii) 1:1 with Lori

iv) Posted for NRHH Instagram

v) Message the budget committee

vi) Went to GA

c) Natalie

i) 1:1 with Laura

- ii) Edited and sent out the minutes
- iii) Posted on NRHH instagram
- iv) Started selection committee group me
- v) Updated NRHH website
- vi) Planning NRHH application
- vii) Emailed RDs

d) Gus

- i) Went to GA
- ii) One on one with Laura
- iii) Put on the OTM pancake Party
- iv) Had my office hours
- v) Updated January OTM records for hall governments
- vi) Met with Brandon to talk about responsibilities as NRHH representative
- vii) Talked with Bridget about transition for NRHH representative
- viii) Started planning next OTM event for march
- ix) Send out a when is good to the inductions committee
- x) Made a group me for the inductions committee
- xi) Made inductions committee time at 10am on Monday!

e) D-Dre

- i) 1:1 with Laura
- ii) Office Hours
- iii) Looked up Lanyard prices
- iv) Planned tabling for next term

v) Printed and got approved Wanted Posters

**6) Pro/Delta: OTM Party**

- a) Brandon - How did our OTM party go last night?
- b) Gus - 4 people attended! Pancakes were made a little late but it all worked out. In the future, we should come up with another idea because these events haven't been extremely successful.
- c) Carter - The pancake idea was cost efficient, but maybe we shouldn't advertise these parties as an OTM party but rather shift the focus to this monthly party to something else.
- d) Alex - The vibe of it was really good with good music, but I think it should be advertised more.
- e) Eliza - I remember last year Heritage's ARA required their hall government to attend them and ARAs would probably be a good person to contact when it comes to advertising our OTM parties.
- f) Carter - Point of information, we probably shouldn't punish our hall government members for not attending our OTM parties.
- g) Natalie - I think having ARAs have a better attitude about OTMs would help.
- h) Rachel - I think having a meeting with ARAs about OTMs to talk about the value of OTMs.
- i) Gus - I can email the ARAs about that next week.
- j) Laura - Carter and Morgan and I meet with the ARAs and we're meeting with them tomorrow. I don't know if that would be better coming from Gus the NRHH Representative, then that could work too.

- k) Gus - If the opportunity is there to talk about OTMS with ARAs then maybe we should take advantage of it.
- l) Carter - I can bring it up to the ARAs tomorrow about their feelings towards OTMs.
- m) Eliza - After the RBC this past weekend, a lot of universities were shocked that our constitution requires 3 OTMs a term, so maybe that can be something we can talk about in the constitution committee. Maybe Hall Governments would only have to write 2.

#### 7) **Budget Update**

- a) Allocated - \$135.00
- b) Total \$2513.54
- c) Money available \$2378.54

#### 8) **Funds Request**

- a) Escape Room
  - i) Brandon - We're asking \$20 to Print Shop for the map for the escape room program.
  - ii) Eliza - We'll need a good size map, and I don't think we can get it from Fred Meyer's, so Print Shop might be better.
  - iii) Rachel - How big?
  - iv) Eliza - Like the size of a regular poster.
  - v) Rachel - Have you communicated to Print Shop yet?
  - vi) Eliza - It's like \$3.50 per square foot, but it's not for sure yet and we still need to look at options. We're also thinking of laminating it.
  - vii) Gus moves to allocate \$20 to Print Shop for a map.
  - viii) Alex seconds.

ix) Approve: 9

x) Oppose: 0

xi) Abstain: 0

b) Tabling

i) D-Dre - Everything is ready for our funds request, but that'll put too much pressure on Rachel so I'm thinking we should push it back.

ii) Rachel - I can go sign them and get them ready right now.

iii) D-Dre - Would it be okay to do it next term?

iv) Natalie - I think that would be a cool thing to start Spring Term with.

9) **New Business**

a) Bring Schedules Next Week

i) Brandon - We're going to find a meeting time for next term next week.

b) HDAC

i) Gus - Last night at GA, HDAC presented their increase for room/board rates because different types of rooms are going to have different prices. They're proposing to have fridges and microwaves in every room when you move in.

ii) Rachel - I'm on HDAC and there are several reasons for proposing this increase. They hadn't increased the rates last year and they also want to hire another computer support person because we only have Ryan Jennings right now. Also, Albert needs another person to help with advertising. And the additional microfridges would be in every room.

iii) Jeremy - Does that exclude Arbor Park?

- iv) Rachel - Yes. Also we want an entertainment program, because we dropped cable, but the new program is about \$13,000 and cheaper than our old program. It also includes movie rights and so that can help with programming.
- v) Gus - Meal plans are going to stay the same for next year though. We also decided to vote on it next week to get support.
- vi) Rachel - HDAC makes the final decision, but we presented it in GA because it looks at what people think of it.
- vii) Brandon - We can do a straw pull to see if we support these changes for next year. Okay, majority supports these changes.

c) RBC Debrief

- i) Brandon - Carter, Eliza, and I went to the RBC and I wanted to see if there was anything to say about that experience?
- ii) Eliza - Our bid won our bid on McKenzie Wolfe-Webb, so that was really exciting!
- iii) Brandon - Eliza got a lot of recognition as well. Also we got recognition for our Visibility Committee and all that D-Dre has done. I extended to all Oregon universities that we could help them with visibility as well.
- iv) Eliza - OSU and UO expressed interest in meeting up with us.
- v) Brandon - Also, we were recognized for our hard work and accomplishments for NRHM and the amount of work we did for it.
- vi) Carter - In the President's Boardroom there was mostly talk about bids. There was a girl named Kimmy that I'm friends with, that I think is into me but I've

been in a 4 year long relationship so that's too bad. She made a kind gesture at the conference that I regret not returning.

d) Potluck Week 10

- i) Brandon - We're going to have a potluck for our meeting during week 10!

Everyone bring food!

Jeremy and Eliza: Mac n Cheese

D-Dre: Brownies

Brandon: Drinks

Carter: Bruschetta

Gus: Chips and Salsa

**10) Committee Time (Visibility and Escape Room)**

**11) Committee Updates**

a) Visibility Committee

- i) D-Dre - We're gonna do the tabling idea the first week of April and will ask for funds next week. We'll put up our Wanted Posters soon. Also the VC committee is doing so great and thank you all!

b) NRHM Committee

- i) Rachel - Right now we're in the middle of our canned food drive! I haven't seen a lot of cans in some, and Green Team is doing great in taking ownership of this service program. We're not sure if just a few cans would warrant a huge pizza party, but other than that I feel really good about NRHM and how great that has gone.
- ii) Carter - Green Team is taking care of the cans?



- iii) Rachel - Yes they're doing all of it! They also requested that we get liners in the pizza boxes so that we can recycle the whole pizza box, because that's more sustainable.
  - iv) Kaiana - We should still have pizzas because we advertised for it and we can use it to advertise NRHH!
  - v) Rachel - Maybe we should wait to see how many cans we get and then talk about how many pizzas we want to get. Also, I'll pick up all the advocacy sheets and boxes tomorrow!
  - vi) Eliza - That would be helpful for HDAC too!
- c) Escape Room Committee
- i) Eliza - We're buying decorations on Monday and our program is next Friday! We might do a mock escape room!

## **12) Representative Time**

- a) Gus - HDAC presented its budget, Trivia came to ask for funds for next term, RHA has their escape room, Peer Mentors have their spiritual program, and Karaoke Kravings is next Tuesday!

## **13) ASWOU Update**

- a) Eliza - We're currently looking for senators!

## **14) Hall Government Updates**

- a) Hailey - Our VP and Activities Director and Secretary stepped down, so we're looking for people to join!

## **15) Advisor's Time**

- a) Laura - I just sent out NRHH Member of the Year again! Keep those Noms up! There's Valsetz Live tomorrow and the Bob Ross program on Sunday!

16) **QCC's**

- a) Natalie - If anyone has anything they want to see on the application for new NRHH members, email me or text me!
- b) Rachel - Budget committee, let me know what kind of snacks you like!
- c) Gus - Inductions committee will be meeting on Mondays at 10.
- d) Brandon - Constitution committee will be meeting during NRHH because no other time works.

17) **Ice Breaker next week: Alex**

18) **Adjournment**

- a) Jeremy moves to adjourn the meeting.
- b) Morgan seconds.
- c) Gus calls acclamation and this meeting is adjourned at 5:30 pm.



**Have a great week everyone!**